Arden Results!

Congratulations to everyone who played at Arden last weekend.  Pennine achieved some very good results, with a little help from our friends!

The Junior section (Kim  and Becky Rowley) were part of a winning team which took first place in the Junior competition with the help Ollie Harwood from Kent who was superb as the No. 1.  Ollie’s horse was also selected as the Best Junior Horse.  

Alex Rowley playing in the Primary Juniors had polished his tactics since his first tournament at Liscombe the week before and showed increased confidence and skill.

The E Division section of Alex Richardson, Gini Katirai (Northern Lions) and Kirsten were partnered with a Centaur section and put on an extremely good performance – narrowly missing out on a place in the Final. 

The C Division team of Travis, Flic, Harriet, and Becky Robison joined on this occasion by Paul Schaefer (until he was injured - and then Emma Cannel) and Ed Gall (Liscombe Park) came second after playing an exciting Final against an experienced Kent Target side.  Bryony and Claudia both played on this occasion in the Junior Squad that is going to Ireland. This allowed them a chance to play with their team mates in the squad, and we are grateful to Ed and Paul/Emma for taking their places so we could still field a C team.

Finally the Pennine B team won the B grade after playing a closely fought final against our friends in Welsh Dragons.  

All in all, an excellent performance all round, of which we can all be very proud.

Alison Sics, Team Manager, 
